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Special Interest Articles:





• Next meeting is November 22, 2004.





•	Project Fiber Arts Support for Soldiers! 





•	Calendar of events.





•	Workshops planned








 


The first week in November, Mitzi and I attended the Celia Quinn workshop in Lewisburg, WV. The Fiber Network Guild sponsored the event. They have an annual workshop with Celia and have covered a variety of topics. This year’s Day one of the workshop was called “small wonders”, we learned how to make buttons using our fiber and yarn, to make novelty borders for scarves and purses and a lot of different knitting techniques. 





The next two days were devoted to Spinning with different types of fiber and using different techniques. We spun a variety of animal, plant, and manmade fibers. We carded and combed fibers for spinning. We practiced many different preparation and spinning techniques.





On Wednesday we all went out to dinner and had a great time laughing and sharing about our knitting and spinning stories.  It was truly a great workshop I hope we have opportunity to attend another one soon. We learned so much just watching each other and sharing techniques. 





We also had some fun! We arrived in Lewisburg, WV on Monday Evening and ate dinner at the General Lewis Inn. It was a beautiful and wonderful experience. Mitzi keep telling me which knife and fork to use during dinner. We toured the Inn viewed the rooms not yet occupied for the evening. Lewisburg is a unique town with lots of specialty, gift and antique shops. We found a wonderful bakery!  





Mitzi and I had a good time. Maybe next year you all can join us.  





About Celia Quinn: Celia has taught workshops extensively across the U.S. since 1983. She knits, weaves and crochets, with an emphasis on garments and household textiles. She has spun everything from rope to sub-sewing thread, and still holds Spin-Off Magazine's fine spinning record for cotton, at approximately 83,000 yards per pound. Her thoughts on spinning can be found in many back issues of Spin-Off. Celia lived and taught in Santa Cruz for 10 years but calls Alaska home now.








We are working on getting Celia to come the River Cities area in 2005. We hope to have a three-day seminar much like described in the article.
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River City Fiber Clan � HYPERLINK "http://www.goodnewsllamas.com/fiberguild/" ��www.goodnewsllamas.com/fiberguild/�








November 18, 2004


Volume 1, Issue 8








Almost one year…	can you believe it?








Don’t forget the web page


� HYPERLINK "http://www.goodnewsllamas.com/fiberguild/" ��www.goodnewsllamas.com/fiberguild/�











To add information to the web page please contact Judy at � HYPERLINK "mailto:ross@musom.edu" ��ross@musom.edu�





Remember we have a calendar and classified section on the web page. To take advantage of this free service please contact Judy. 





“Rose-colored glasses are never made in bifocals. Nobody wants to read the small print in dreams.” 


Ann Landers






































Starting in November…





Monthly Saturday Spin-in





Come out to Yarn and More December 11 for a spinning good time. Bring your wheel, some fiber and spin, spin, spin! See you from 12:00 – 2:00








In March we will celebrate our one-year anniversary. We have had tremendous growth over the last year in skill and numbers. 





Its been a great year so far making new friends, trying new things, seeing new places, and learning new things. I hope that we will continue to grow in the coming year. 





As the New Year approaches please be thinking about the direction you’d like our guild to go in and what you’d like to do.





Would we like to have officers to share duties and help plan events? Would we like to pay dues so we can have shared guild resources? Would be like to have more classes? Would we like to have more “time”? Do we want to organize and adopt a charter? Would we like to begin taking part in some local fairs and festivals? Would we like to sell things? Would we like to have a “knitting night” and a “spinning night”?





We have a great beginning built on like interests, traditional skills, and friendship. Our future is as strong as we make it. 





Every member is a vital part of the success of our guild!





Please plan on attending The River Cities Fiber Guild Annual Christmas Gathering on December 4, 2004 from 12:00 pm to 4:00 pm at Good News Llamas in Chesapeake, OH.





This will be a fun time for guild members and their families. There will 


be food, fun, games, spinning, and baby llama kisses for all!





Parking is limited so please try to car pool if you can. 





We will have a passing party if you’d like to take part please bring a $5.00 limit-passing gift. Everyone is asked to bring a covered dish. We will take care of paper products, ice, and drinks.





The folks who participated in the scarf exchange will be exchanging scarves.  





All guild members are welcome and those who haven’t been in a while are encouraged to attend!





Please RSVP and list what food you are bringing to Judy at � HYPERLINK "mailto:ross@musom.edu" ��ross@musom.edu�





Don’t miss out on this wonderful time!








Clan Christmas Gathering 	





Easy how-to directions for making felt. �
�
�
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“One kind word can warm three winter months.” Japanese proverb
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Future events of the Guild





We have some guild events in the planning stages and we need help to pull them off. If you would like to help coordinate a workshop or present a workshop please let Mitzi know. The events listed below are in response to the survey we did several months ago. These are events we hope to have during the winter season when things aren’t as busy. If you have suggestions for other workshops please let Mitzi know. 





Drop Spindle Workshop with Judy Smith - SOON





Dyeing Workshop with Cyndi Bolt – January 





Fiber Evaluation Workshop with Midwest Fiber – February/March





Spring Fiber Retreat – April – Anniversary celebration!!!!!!!





Celia Quinn – Spinning – Fall 2005





Also if you know of a cool fibery type field trip we can go on let us know. We all love to travel and learn new things!





Let’s plan for a great 2005 guild year!!!











�
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“There is a fountain of youth: it is your mind, your talents, the creativity you bring to your life.”


Sophia Loren
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Classified Ads – 





Handspinning done with any type of Fiber. Reasonable Rates please contact Chereen Thompson 419-826-5094 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:honnaleellamas@hotmail.com" ��honnaleellamas@hotmail.com�





Good News It’s Beans – Llama manure for sale ready for your garden or landscaping project. 30 lb bags $7.00 contact Judy at � HYPERLINK "mailto:ross@marshall.edu" ��ross@marshall.edu� or 740-867-4267





Llama Rovings for Handspinning available – Llama rovings in 9 different colors available at $3.00 an ounce. Handspun llama yarn available at $4.00 an ounce. Contact Judy at � HYPERLINK "mailto:ross@marshall.edu" ��ross@marshall.edu� or 740-867-4267 





Do you need to destash and make some room for new stuff? The holidays are coming! 						











My fiber journey began almost 25 year ago when I received a skein of yarn and a crochet hook for Christmas.  My sister taught me how to make a granny square and that's all I made for a while.  As there was no one else I knew that crocheted, I taught myself beyond granny squares from books.


 


I was taught to knit while I was a sophomore in high school from a German lady.  I have not knit that much compared to crocheting, but I need to start to use up my stash of homespun yarn.  


 


That brings me to spinning.  I have always been fascinated with spinning tops and history.  So when I noticed an ad for a spinning class at the Farm Museum I jumped at the chance.  My first spinning class was on Valentine's Day six years ago.  I got my first wheel that summer and haven't looked back since.


 


The past three years or so I haven't been able to pursue my fibery hobbies as much as I'd like.  Motherhood hasn't taken precedence in my life.  My 3 1/2 year old darling daughter is full of energy and hopefully will follow a fibery as well as Godly path.  Goodness knows she's all the time "helping" me.  Really need to start teaching her knitting and spinning.  You all know Benjamin.  No explanation needed there. (He’s the cute blue-eyed man that comes with Tricia)


 


I was so glad to have found this guild.  I tried starting one similar in Point Pleasant but wasn't that successful.  One-day maybe when I get a little more organized.  


 


Besides my fiber hobbies, I enjoy reading and serving my Lord, not necessarily in that order.  I belong to several yahoo groups as well.  That's about it for me.


�





HAPPY THANKSGIVING – 





Please take some time to ponder on your life and what you have to be thankful for.  Take time to appreciate your family, friends, and co-workers and let them know it!  





Remember it’s not just about the food – but freedom, family, friends. 











Enjoy!!!!!!!!!


	


�





























“There is nothing noble in being be superior to someone else. The true nobility is in being superior to your previous self.”








Spinning a yarn 








Page 7 of 10





Events, meetings, classes














November 22 – River Cities Fiber Clan Meeting





December 4 - Christmas Party and Gift exchange at Good News Llamas for more info contact � HYPERLINK "mailto:ross@marshall.edu" ��ross@marshall.edu�





January 15 – Dyeing workshop with Cyndi Bolt. 





February  - Fiber Network Spring Retreat Hawks Nest WV


Fiber Network has graciously invited and encouraged our guild to come join them for this great opportunity. 








If you know of or find a fiber event please share it so we can add it to the calendar. 





River Cities Fiber Clan








113 Nelson Avenue


South Point, Oh 45680





Phone:


(740) 377-9516





(740) 867-4267








E-Mail:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Mitziross1@aol.com" ��Mitziross1@aol.com�





� HYPERLINK "mailto:ross@marshall.edu" ��ross@marshall.edu�


� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://www.straw.com/clipart/images/cpy-wheel3.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���
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We’re on the Web!


See us at:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.goodnewsllamas.com/fiberguild" ��www.goodnewsllamas.com/fiberguild�








About Our Organization…





We are guild dedicated to fiber arts. Handspinning, weaving, knitting, crochet, felting and other fiber arts. 


We welcome members of all skill levels.


We meet on the Fourth Monday of each month for regular meeting. 


Special events and seminars are held on Saturdays. 


We meet at First Southern Baptist, 110 Collins Avenue, South Point, OH. 


Off 52 by the post office. 


Come visit soon!














River Cities Fiber Clan


113 Nelson Ave


South Point, OH 45680












































Operation Yarn and More – supporting our brave troops





Please don’t forget our soldiers in your thoughts and prayers. Here is a list of some items needed to make their stay overseas a bit more enjoyable. Don’t forget that Yarn and More will be a collection point for items for the 778th. 





Non-perishable food items, gum, hard candy, candy canes, travel size toiletries, chapstick, solid sun block, nuts in cans, playing cards, small games, puzzles, stationery, cards, pens, yarn, threads, patterns, knitting needles, crotchet hooks, etc.  





Of course cash for buying items or for help with shipping costs is also much appreciated. 





Please feel free to bring items to the guild meeting!





�








MEET TRICIA – Mom, spinner, fiber artisan
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS











February is a great time for a “retreat” away from the dreariness of everyday life and holiday stress. 





February 3, 4, and 5, 2005 are the “spring” Fiber Network retreat at Hawk’s Nest State Park in Ansted, WV. This is a wonderful time to come together with other spinners and fiber artists to spin, knit, learn, visit, etc. 





Everyone sets up in the “conference” room that overlooks the gorge. Some folks spin until the wee hours - some go to bed early. Every evening there is a “happy hour” so folks can get together in one room visit and snack. 





The conference is set up so that you don’t have to leave the lodge if you don’t want to. There is a restaurant at the lodge with reasonable prices. If you prefer, Ansted/Fayetteville/Beckley are close by with restaurants and shopping. 


Everyone brings snacks and drinks to share during the spinning time and happy hours. 


It is a great opportunity to learn and meet other fiber folks. 


This retreat is great for new and experience spinners. It’s a fun time! You can also pick up info on knitting, crocheting and other fiber arts.


Check you calendar and see if you can attend. You don’t have to do all three days. You can just do Friday/Saturday. Or if you can’t come up and stay, you can come visit on Saturday. 





What does your calendar look like for this retreat? If you need more information please see Mitzi. 








Great links of the month:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.hood.edu/carewear/index.shtml" \t "_blank" �http://www.hood.edu/carewear/index.shtml�


"Care Ware" has all kinds of patterns for children and babies.  It’s an organization for handmade baby items given to hospitals at no charge.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.handspinning.com" ��www.handspinning.com�
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A Test of True Friendship... �


(A)ccepts you as you are �(B)elieves in "you" �(C)alls you just to say "HI" �(D)oesn't give up ! ! on you ��(E)nvisions the whole of you (even the unfinished parts) �(F)orgives your mistakes �(G)ives unconditionally �(H)elps you �(I)nvites you over ��(J)ust "be" with you �(K)eeps you close at heart �(L)oves you for who you are �(M)akes a difference in your life ��(N)ever Judges �(O)ffer support �(P)icks you up �(Q)uiets your fears �(R)aises your spirits ��(S)ays nice things about you �(T)ells you the truth when you need to hear it �(U)nderstands you �(V)alues you ��(W)alks beside you �(X)-plains thing you don't understand �(Y)ells when you won't listen and �(Z)aps you back to reality











Carol – South Point, Ohio 


Carol is new to fiber arts and wanting to learn.








Celia Quinn – � HYPERLINK "mailto:quinnspins@yahoo.com" ��quinnspins@yahoo.com�   (honorary member)


Celia is an accomplished spinner and weaver. She travels the country teaching a variety of seminars in fiber arts. 











“The best way to live life is with an attitude of gratitude!”


Anonymous





 		�





We need your help for our newsletter. We need member focus information, links, stories, poems, and articles. You can write up things and we will publish them in the newsletters. Please make sure you have permission if you are submitting someone else’s work.





Don’t you have something great you are just dying to share???
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SPINNING ON THE GORGE





MONTHLY SPIN–OUTS





It has been suggested that some folks would to get together to spin more and to share spinning with a curious public.  Linda Newcomb has graciously offered to let us have a Spinout at her shop the second Saturday of the month. 





We had our first Spinout November 13 from 12:30 to 2:30.  A brand new spinner came and got to spin for a bit. 





We will try this for a few months and see how it goes. If guild folks like it we may set up some other public venues for spinouts in different communities. 





There seem to be lots of folks interested in spinning and fiber arts. This will be a chance to get in some more practice and to maybe show someone new how to spin. 





Of course all guild members and fiber arts are welcome to come out!








